Round Lake Library Board of Trustees Meeting
July 13, 2021 - 7pm
Round Lake Village Community Room

Trustees Present: Nancy Theissen, Lydia Hoffman, Lance Spallholz, Stacey Thayer, Diane Marchand, Sue
Lesar, Emily Galloway, Marlene Sweet

Associate Trustees Present: Lorrie Anthony

Absent:

Excused: Angela DeMeritt, Steve Ames

Director: Jennifer Hurd

Public:

Presenter:

Meeting Dates: Jan 12, Feb 9 (SALS report), Mar 9, Apr 13, May 11, Jun 8 (budget subcommittee), Jul
13, Aug 10 (approve budget), Sep 14, Oct 12, Nov 9, Dec 14

The meeting was called to order by Nancy Theissen at 7:03pm.

Minutes: The minutes for the June Trustees’ meeting were reviewed. A motion to approve the minutes
of the 6/8/21 meeting was made by Lydia Hoffman, seconded by Lorrie Anthony and approved with 2

abstentions. *attached

Directors Report: The Director’s report for June was discussed. Highlights include: - Both locations are
seeing an increase in the number of patrons as well as new ones. Saturday hours were added on June 5,
2021 which brings both locations back to full operating hours. In keeping with the library computer
replacement plan, six new computers were received in June and will be installed by the beginning of
July. Masks are no longer required for vaccinated patrons. Open seating at both locations has returned
and the Malta meeting room is open for use. Questions were raised about whether the new or old
computers in Clark House will be the ones available to the public. Also discussed was the disposal/sale of
the replaced computers. The monitors are kept so the items in question are the CPUs. Jennifer Hurd will
contact JA for more information and recommendations. *attached

Library Statistics: Monthly reports for the library statistics were reviewed. *attached

Budget/Quarterly Reports/Warrants: The Board reviewed the monthly reports for the library budget, as
well as profit/loss, balance sheets, and warrants for June of 2021. Motion to approve the financial
documents through June 30, 2021 was made by Sue Lesar, seconded by Lance Spallholz and
unanimously approved. * attached

2022 Calendar: Jennifer Hurd presented the proposed Round Lake Library Holiday Calendar for 2022.
Lance Spallholz said that Juneteenth (June 19™) needs to be added to our list since it is now a federal
holiday. It falls on a Sunday in 2022, but adding it to the calendar will be a reminder for subsequent
years. Diane Marchand made a motion to approve the 2022 Round Lake Library Holiday Calendar. The
motion was seconded by Marlene Sweet and unanimously approved. * attached

Malta Community Day: The library will have a table at Community Day on Sept. 11. Jennifer Hurd will
be out of town so Marlene Sweet, Emily Galloway, Sue Lesar and Lorrie Anthony have volunteered to



work specific shifts. Nancy Theissen will set up at the beginning of the day and pack up materials at the
end of the event.

Amsure Insurance Changes: Nancy Theissen forwarded emails she received from Dave Meager
regarding the increased premium of next year’s Utica Mutual Package insurance policy. The Board was

presented with 2 options.

1) Maintain our existing Package with a cost increase from $4,960 to $5,737. This policy is called the
Safety Group and it pays a dividend if the group is profitable — typically 15%

2) Change to a Non-Safety Group Plan which offers a lower initial premium than the Safety Group
(55,108), but does not pay a dividend

Given our history, Dave recommended staying with our current policy. Following discussion, Marlene
Sweet made a motion to maintain our current Utica Mutual Package Policy that includes a possible
dividend depending on group profitability. The motion was seconded by Emily Galloway and

unanimously approved.

Malta Carpeting Update: Since our last meeting we noted from the Library Services Agreement with the
Town of Malta that any project under state contract is not subject to 3 bids. Nancy Theissen spoke with
Joe Tessitore from Flooring Environment who said it will take about 8 weeks to receive the materials and
installation will take 3-4 days. He can provide a certificate of liability insurance and workers comp and
can also name the Town of Malta (as requested by supervisor Darren O’Connor) as additional insured. A
motion to approve the contract from Flooring Environment for the purchase and installation of carpet
tiles in the Malta Branch was made by Lorrie Anthony. It was seconded by Stacey Thayer and

unanimously approved.

Fines: Since the library closed due to the pandemic, we have not been collecting any fines. Now that
most libraries are fully open, about half of those in the SALS system have remained fine free. The pros
and cons of fines were discussed. Jennifer Hurd shared that most patrons during this period have still
returned items on time. Also being fine free would make the library accessible to all. The down side is
that we generate about $5000 in fines each year which could have a significant impact on the budget.
She clarified that if a book is damaged or lost, the patron would still be expected to pay for repair or
replacement and cannot borrow another book until that cost is satisfied. There was additional
discussion about the possibility of continuing fines for 14-day books and new release DVDs since these
items are in high demand.

Lydia Hoffman made a motion that starting September 1, 2021, fines will be suspended indefinitely on
all loans with the exception of 14-day books and new release DVDs and that this policy will be re-
evaluated in 1 year. It was seconded by Stacey Thayer. The motion passed with 6 ayes, 3 nays and 0
abstentions.

This information will be publicized on the library website and there will be signage in the libraries where
14-day books and new release DVDs are shelved.

2022 Round Lake Library Budget: Lance Spallholz presented the proposed 2022 Round Lake Library
Budget explaining the rationale behind changes from the previous year. The budget committee
consisted of Lance Spallholz, Lorrie Anthony, Diane Marchand, Jennifer Hurd and Nancy Theissen.

He explained that the NYS hourly minimum wage requirements are not announced until October 2021.
Our hourly rate decisions start with the pages receiving minimum wage and the remaining staff



receiving increases proportionate to job titles and seniority. Since payroll represents the vast majority of
our expenses, the committee opted to use the anticipated minimum wage increases that were part of

the governor’s long range plan.

Jennifer Hurd reminded us that we need to approve the payroll increases in a separate motion from the
budget. Therefore, Nancy Theissen made the motion to approve the payroll increases for all
administrators and staff as stated in the proposed 2022 Round Lake Library Budget. The motion was
seconded by Lorrie Anthony and unanimously approved. A second motion to approve the proposed
2022 Round Lake Library Budget was made by Lance Spallholz, seconded by Diane Marchand and

unanimously approved. * attached

Adjournment: Lydia Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20.

* attached indicates that copies are available for viewing ot each of the library branches



